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President Murray, Senator Scott Tannas  
and Bryan Walton 

Bryan Walton introduced our guest speaker, Sena-
tor Scott Tannas. Scott is a proud Albertan born and 
raised in High River. Scott and his wife Taryn reside 
their with their four children. Scott is Founder and 
Vice Chairman of Western Financial Group.  He 
served as President and CEO until December 31, 
2013. From humble beginnings as a small town in-
surance agent in High River, he engineered the 
building of Western Financial Group while fostering 
a corporate culture of truthfulness, fairness, value, 
and loyalty. The company now has more than 1800 
employees working in over 150 offices that stretch 
from Winnipeg to the west coast.  
 
He is a director of a number of private and public 
businesses, Vice President of SOS Children’s Villages 
Canada, Chairman of the Western Communities 
Foundation, Board member of Rocky Mountain 
Equipment and member of the Ranchmen’s Club of 
Calgary. Scott’s father, Don Tannas, was a Member 
of the Legislative Assembly of Alberta and Deputy 
Speaker of the Alberta Legislature. After giving it 
much consideration, Scott ventured into politics 
himself as a Progressive Conservative candidate in 
the 2012 Alberta Senator-in-waiting elections. He 
was elected second out of three Senator-in-waiting 
positions and was appointed to the Senate by Prime 
Minister Harper following the retirement of Senator 
Bert Brown on March 22, 2013.  
 
Scott is currently sitting on a number of Senate com-
mittees including  the Aboriginal People’s Commit-
tee;  Conflict of Interest for Senators Committee; 
and a joint House of Commons/Senate Committee 
responsible for Scrutiny of Regulations.  He is mak-
ing Senate Reform one of his key priorities as a Sen-
ator.  
 
Senator Tannas began by thanking the Club for in-
viting him to speak today. He noted that Senators 
are not invited to many places currently. He told the 
story of a Senator who offered to help a current can-
didate in the federal election by knocking on doors 
for the candidate. The candidate told the Senator 
that he was welcome to knock on all the doors in his 
home! 
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Senator Scott Tannas 

Senator Tannas reflected on growing up in High River and that it was a 
wonderful experience. His father-a school teacher and his mom was a 
nurse. The only challenge was in school. He is an admitted terrible stu-
dent in High School and later at Mount Royal College but had a passion 
for business and always had 2-3 jobs in high school. He was involved in 
Tourism and Travel for 10 years, went to Banff and then returned to High 
River with his family. There he purchased a small insurance agency and 
with hard work turned it into the Western Financial Group which now 
boasts 1.5 billion in annual sales, primarily to small town customers.  
 
Although business was his passion, he always had a keen interest in poli-
tics due to his father’s political experience, including being Deputy 
Speaker during Premier Klein’s era. His father thought public service was 
an honour and he loved making a difference. In 2010, Scott determined he was ready to enter pol-
itics after the sale of Western Financial. He saw it as a time to get involved in the senatorial selec-
tion process. He was appointed in 2013 and is the newest Senator. His platform was simple: the 
Senate is almost useless and needs to be reformed. He has been in the job for 30 months now and 
his view hasn’t changed: the Senate is not fulfilling its constitutional role. “Our record in the last 
session for reviewing legislation and amending as a result of “sober second thought” is less than 
2% being amended. All the rest were passed and they should not have been. We chose collectively 
not to do it for expediency. The other important task we have is to study current issues in a 
thoughtful and insightful way. We shy away from controversial or difficult subjects. Much needs 
to be done.” One area that Senator Tannas underestimated was the expertise in the senatorial 
group. Although there are some “bad apples”, the majority are exceptional-former judges, doctors, 
lawyers, scientists, an Indian Chief, two Police Chiefs, two former Premiers, successful business 
men and women. Most make a financial sacrifice to serve in the Senate. Prestige is at an all time 
low. 
 
Senator Tannas sees this time as opportune to make changes as they are currently unencumbered 
by high expectations. He told us of Jim Dinning commenting when the province was experiencing 
great financial difficulty, the government leaders at the time decided to “do the right thing” even if 
the current government was voted out of power. Instead that government received a number of 
mandates to continue their work because they did the right thing rather than the popular thing. 
Senator Tannas concluded by stating the current Senate has nothing left to do but the right thing-
to set it on a path to fulfill its constitutional goal rather than abolish it. The Senate does not need a 
constitutional change but rather a behavioural change by providing the necessary “second sober 
thought” to the legislation and tackling the tough issues through commitment, energy and willing-
ness. He asked us to watch closely over the next year as he is ready to fight for change and if it is 
not happening he will become a vocal advocate to abolish the Senate. He is an optimist and hope 
that the Senate will fulfill its proper constitutional role. 
 
Charlie Gouldsborough thanked the speaker for his candor and personal reflection and was glad 
to know there were some good and decent people serving us in the Senate. 
President Murray added his thanks and gratitude to the speaker with his announcement that a 
$100 contribution to the Stay in School program had been made in Senator Tannas’ name 



Ricardo and Bob Wiens 

President Murray opened the meeting with his usual Day in History: 
  

 1942: Comedy duo Abbott & Costello launch weekly radio show 
 1971: John Lennon releases “Imagine” 
 1992: Ottawa Senators 1st NHL game 
 Today is National Pierogi and Poetry Day 

 
On that note President Murray entertained the Club with his poem for the occasion 
(with apologies to Mohammed Ali) 
 
“He floats like a butterfly, he stings like a bee and you know that I am not Mohammed Ali” 
 
President Murray then asked us to join Lisa Fernandes and himself in the singing of O’ Canada 
and Rotary Grace 
 
Head Table: Dave Marchant, Past President Jason Kruse, Sargent at Arms Jim McNeil, Chair 
of the Large Grants Committee and Guest Speaker Scott Tannas 
 
Guests: Marme Hess and Stan Seeshawn (Calgary West), Bradie Figley Rotary Club of Medi-
cine Hat, Maureen Hutchens (Partners), Brenda McKinley (Guest of Charlie Gouldsborough), Doug 
Cameron (Guest of Len Hamm), Wendy Gioffre (Guest of Bryan Walton), Ted Stack (Guest of Gord 
Wiecker), Sandy Price (Wife of John Price), Anni Arvo (Our exchange student) and Speaker, Sena-
tor Scott Tannas 
 
CRCF: Sherry Austin reminded us that October is CRCF Month and 
showed us our investment dollars and pointed to a picture of a thermometer 
showing the progress toward the goal of reaching $100,000.00 this Rotary 
Year. We are currently at $35,000. Sherry then detailed a number of charities 
and families these funds have helped: Providence House, Hull Home, lift 
chairs for Calgary Hospice, renovations at Inn from the Cold, job skill devel-
opment at the Drop in Centre, Calgary Women’s Emergency Centre, to name 
a few. Sherry then turned our attention to a diagram that Penny Leckie pre-
pared showing our investments over a 3 year period and a return of 5% 
providing the cash to support important causes. Sherry identified the Rotari-
an callers who will be reaching out to Club members to contribute: Al King, 
Bonar Irving, Bryan Targett, Gail McDougal, Norm 
Legare, and Norm Devitt. She also acknowledged 
Greg Martin as the record keeper and Art Borzel as 
the Treasurer. Following this there was a demonstra-
tion of the cooperation between CRCF and Rotary In-
ternational . Greg Martin gave a cheque to Jack Thomp-
son for Rotary International and Jack provided a 
cheque to Sherry and Greg for CRCF. Jack also received 
a 5 star benefactor pin for his contribution. Thanks to 
Jack and Greg for supporting both foundations. 
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Elections:  Past President, Al Johnson identified the positions that re-
quiring filling: President-Elect (who will be our President in 2017-18); Treas-
urer (2017-18); and 3 Directors. Nomination forms will be in the Bulletin as 
well as the qualifications for the positions. Nominations close on October 29, 
2015. If there are more nominees than positions there will be an election. It 
is a tradition for the President-Elect to nominate 3 Directors. President Elect, 
Ken Farn has done so with Ben Steblecki seconding his nominations. His 
nominees for Director are: Stacey Johnson, Jack Haman and Steve Mason. Ken 
also nominated Larry Kennedy as Treasurer with Ben Steblecki seconding his 
nomination.  It is also tradition for the Past Presidents to nominate a Presi-
dent-Elect. They have nominated Bill LeClair. 

 
Red Strip Removal: Kevin Hayes President Murray did the 
honours for Gena Rotstein by removing the red stripe from 
Kevin Haye’s badge. Congratulations Kevin! 
 
Sad News: President Murray advised the Club that Ivy Bri-
erley passed away. 
 
Annual Hockey Game and Family Skate: Tom Walton an-
nounced that he had received an email from the downtown 
club for the traditional hockey game and family skate on Sat-

urday October 24. Hockey game is from 4:15-5:30pm and the family skate follows. Rotarians and 
guests are welcomed. Contact Tom for more details. 
 
Oktoberfest: Maureen Hutchens reminded the club of the upcoming Ok-
toberfest dinner and dance at Pineridge Golf Course on October 23. She asked us 
to bring cheques to next week’s Rotary meeting as Pineridge needs a final count 
of the guests coming to the event. 

 
Cleven Awards: Don O’Dwyer spoke to the club 
about the annual Cleven award. It is our way of honour-
ing this club’s first President who died in 1956. Don 
opened the floor for nominations for an outstanding Ro-
tarian. What is the criteria? Someone who has gone beyond the normal 
requirements. Two forms will be in the Bulletin: the criteria and the 
nomination form. The nominator should explain why their choice should 
be nominated. Hard copies of these forms will be available at the next 
Rotary meeting. The deadline for nominations is October 22 and the an-
nouncement of the Cleven award recipient will be at the November 19 
meeting. Don also noted that there is a list of previous recipients in the 
club roster. 
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Visitation Report: Dave Marchant reported that Manfred Jost has been re-
ceiving treatment at the Tom Baker Centre and was undergoing an operation on 
Friday. Our thoughts are with you Manfred for a speedy recovery. Paul Brick is 
also recovering from his recent surgery. Dave also reported that Jim Cairns wast-
ed a lot of his time before the meeting started complaining of a bit of a cough! 
 
Salvation Army Kettles: President Murray reported on behalf of Dave Read 
that all shifts for the Christmas Kettles have been filled. 
 
Stampede Grounds Tour:  President Murray advised the club that after next 

week’s meeting Penny Leckie is taking a group of people on a tour of the Stampede Grounds with 
a focus on the new Youth Centre and Opera House. If anyone would like to join Penny please let 
her know. 
 
50/50 Draw:  Jim Gorman asked Senator Tannas to pull the lucky ticket and Frank King 
was the recipient. Nice start to the Thanksgiving weekend Frank! 

 
Sergeant At Arms: Jason Kruse successfully picked a number of pock-
ets today with games of chance, and questions about the Flames opener 
and the Senate. After giving the wrong answer about the number of Senate 
seats, Glen Godlonton correctly guessed the card Jason was holding, much 
to the dismay of his table. Jason encouraged Glen to head to Vegas earlier 
than his planned departure! Shellie Marshall took one for all of us not vol-
unteering for the Casino. Missed the number by one! Good try Shellie! 
Sandy Dougall paid the price for not knowing the slang term for 2-6’s 
in dice (“Midnight” or “Box Cars”). Jack Haman was correct on the hockey 
trivia but Larry Kennedy couldn’t tell Jason who got the sole goal for the 
Flames on the opener. Good job Jason! 
 
 

Songs & Stunts: President Murray announced that Sergeant at Arms and Songs and Stunts 
were going to be combined in the future and the new title was “Name that Tune” with the inimita-
ble Jim Fitzowich as the Moderator. 
 
 
President Murray adjourned the Meeting today at 1:30 pm asking us to  



 
OCTOBER 2015 

Oct 14   Board Meeting (Club Directors) 
Oct 15   Nareesa Karmali: Adventures in Citizenship 
Oct 22   Erin Hutchinson: Aspen Family Homes 
Oct 23   Partners Oktoberfest: 6:00 pm: Pinebrook Golf & Country Club 
Oct 29   Patty Kilgallon: Children’s Cottage 
 
NOVEMBER 2015 

Nov 5   Peggy Schroder: Rotary In Panama 
Nov 11   Rotary Remembers at the Carriage House 
Nov 11   Board Meeting (Club Directors) 
Nov 12   NO MEETING DUE TO ROTARY REMEMBERS NOV 11 
Nov 19   Cleven Awards Luncheon 
Nov 26   Drop Inn Centre Workshop Plant Tour 
 
DECEMBER 2015 

Dec 3   Karen Olivier: Closer To Home Family Services 
Dec 9   Board Meeting (Club Directors) 
Dec 10   Christmas Luncheon: Canyon Meadows Golf & Country Club 
Dec 17   Christmas Social 
Dec 24   NO MEETING DUE TO CHRISTMAS 
Dec 31   NO MEETING DUE TO NEW YEAR’S EVE 
 
JANUARY 2016 

Jan 7    Mid Year State of the Union Address 
Jan 13   Board Meeting (Club Directors) 
Jan 14   To be announced 
Jan 21   Robbie Burns Day 
Jan 28   To be announced 
 
JANUARY 2016 

Feb 4    Honorable Brian Jean: Leader of the Opposition 
Feb 10   Board Meeting (Club Directors) 
Feb 11   Valentine’s Day Luncheon: Willow Park Golf & Country Club 
Feb 18   To be announced 
Feb 25   To be announced 

2015 RCCS: CALENDAR, HEALTH AND TRANSPORTATION 
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HEALTH AND WELLNESS: Contact Dave Marchant at: (403) 251-1674 / 
(403) 305-6295 or email him at: marchantd@telus.net If you know of any-
one that is not well or is there anyone you know that could use a visit. 

 

   
TRANSPORTATION: Contact Gui Salazar at: (403) 875 5146 (Cell) or (403) 
281 9719 (Home) if you know of anyone that may need a ride to meetings 

mailto:marchantd@telus.net?subject=Health%20and%20Wellness
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On October 8
th
, 2015 the nomination period will open for all positions to be elected this year. These positions are: 

 Three (3) Directors for the 2016/2018 Term 

 President-Elect Nominee, will become President-Elect on July 1, 2016 and will be President for 
2017/2018 Term 

 Treasurer for the 2016/2018 Term 
 

The timeline for the election process is as follows: 
1. October 1

st
, 2015:  The Chair of the Nominating Committee will announce to the club that nominations 

will open on October 8
th
, and will outline the nomination process.  The Chair (or his designate) will repeat 

this notification at each of the meetings up to and including October 22
nd

. That notification will also be 
published in the club Bulletin newsletter in those dates. 

2. October 8
th

, 2015:  Nominations will open for all positions to be elected. 
The October 8

th
 Bulletin newsletter will publish nomination forms. Kathyann will send an email to all Mem-

bers in good standing containing names of all members eligible for election to position of Director, and a 
second list of Members in good standing who are eligible for election to position of President-Elect Nomi-
nee.      
 Printed copies of nomination forms in standard format will be available from Ted Rowsell, Club Secretary 
at each of the meetings up to and including October 22

nd
    

3. All completed Nomination Forms must be in the hands of Ted Rowsell, Club Secretary no later than 12:00 
Noon on October 29

th 
2015. Nominations MUST be received in standard format, stating:  

 Position being sought by Nominee 

 Name of Nominee, including a signed declaration by Nominee of willingness to serve if elected 

 Nominating signatures of two Members in Good Standing of the club who are eligible to vote.    
4. Nominations will close at 12:00 Noon on October 29

th
, 2015.  If a sufficient, or fewer, number of 

candidates are nominated by the deadline for nominations, then the slate of candidates will be 
declared elected by acclamation, and Nominating Committee will be directed to appoint sufficient 
Directors to meet requirements. 

5. If more candidates are nominated than positions to be filled, an election will ensue in order to collect se-
cret ballots from all Members in good standing. The process will be as follows: 

 On November 5th, 2015 a brief profile of each eligible candidate will be published in the club Bulletin.  
It is the responsibility of each candidate to prepare an abbreviated profile in standard format, and to 
submit that profile to Past President Al Johnson 2015 Chair: Nomination Committee. This must be 
done before the November 5

th
 regular meeting of the Club, in order that they can be published in the 

November 5
th
 Bulletin. 

 On November 9
th

, 2015 ballots, showing names of all nominees, will be sent to all Members in good 
standing of the club.  Ballots will include name of the candidate, position they are seeking, name of 
person who nominated them, and name of the person who seconded that nomination.    

 All ballots must be received by Ted Rowsell, Club Secretary no later than 12:00 Noon on No-
vember 19

th
, 2015 in order to be counted. 

 Nominating Committee, as set out by Club bylaws, will be a committee made up of Past Presidents of 
our club.  
This committee will meet on October 6

th
, 2015 to identify a candidate for the position of President-

Elect Nominee and, upon the consent of that candidate, his/her name will be made known to mem-
bers of the Club by myself, 2015 Chair: Nominations Committee.  His/her name will also be included 
on ballot as a nominee for that position.  All Members in good standing of the club will be encouraged 
to submit nominations for the position of President-Elect Nominee, in addition to the name put forward 
by the Past Presidents. 

 
Any questions regarding this election process should be directed to myself, Allan Johnson 

 
Allan Johnson, Past-President and Chair: 2015 Nominating Committee  

 
2015 ELECTION PROCESS 
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President-Elect Nominee 
 

 Must be a member of our club for at least five (5) years 

 Must have served on the Board of Directors for at least one (1) year 
 Must not have previously held the office of President of our club 

 Is a member is good standing of our club, having maintained 70% attendance in 
the two years prior to nomination 

 Has demonstrated a strong commitment to all club expectations for involve-
ment in club activities, such as committee work and fund-raising activities and, 
in particular, completion of Dream Home shifts as expected by the club 
 

Director 
 

 Must have been a member in good standing of our club for at least three (3) 
years 

 Must not have served in any position on the Board of Directors for the preced-
ing three-year (3 years) period 

 Must have demonstrated a strong commitment to the objects of Rotary 
throughout their tenure in the club. 

 Is a member in good standing of the club, having maintained a 70% attendance 
in the previous two (2) years prior to nomination 

 Has demonstrated a strong commitment to all club expectations for involve-
ment in club activities, such as committee work and fund-raising activities and, 
in particular, completion of Dream Home shifts as expected by the club 
 

Treasurer  
 Must have been a member of our Club for at least three (3) years 

 Has demonstrated a strong commitment to the Rotary Club of Calgary South to 
the objects of Rotary throughout their tenure in the club 

 

 
2015 MINIMUM QUALIFICATIONS FOR NOMINATION 
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OCTOBER: CALGARY ROTARY CLUBS FOUNDATION (CRCF) Month 
 

“Leaving your money in your own community to help those in need.” 

What is the Calgary Rotary Clubs Foundation? 

It is a place where all Calgary Rotary Clubs can invest their charitable funds and is overseen by a Board representing all 

participating clubs.  Each year funds are distributed according to a pre-agreed formula to these clubs.  We have about $2.6 

million invested at this time and about 5% is returned to our Club on an annual basis. 

Why should I donate? 

There are no administrative fees for this Foundation.  Every dollar you donate goes directly into the Foundation.  You will 

receive a tax receipt.  All funds that you commit will remain in our local community to help those in need.  Through your 

generosity you will help feed those who are hungry, help house those who are homeless, help those living with disabilities, 

help those who are sick, and help those who just need your support to re-build their lives so they, too, may contribute to 

their community. 

How are donations recognized? 

Donor recognition begins at $1000 and you receive a Calgary South Benefactor pin, a personalized certificate, and your 

name is included on the Donor Recognition Board.  Each successive donation of $1000 includes crystals on the benefaction 

pin. 

What are our Club targets? 

Our objective is to build a capital fund that will provide enduring support for our community service activities.  We would like 

to encourage all members to work toward becoming a Calgary South Benefactor.  All donations are gratefully received and 

records will be kept for you. 

How do I make a donation? 

Donations can be made by credit card, cheque, or cash.  Donations may be made by corporations, families and other sup-

porters of the work we do in our own community. 

We are strongest when we stand together 
to build a vibrant, healthy community 

where no one in need is ever alone.” 
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Small Grants Committee Question 
We are looking for some new applicants to engage with the Small Grants Com-
mittee. Are any of our members aware of a worthy organization that could pos-
sibly use some assistance from us? 
Contact Bill LeClair at: leclair@calgarylaw.com and he will walk you through the process. 

Don Bacon advised us that Ivy Brierley passed away recently. Ivy was the 

widow of George Brierley, President of The Rotary Club of Calgary South 

during 1984 to 1985 

BRIERLEY, Ivy Elizabeth 

June 7, 1925 – September 27, 2015 

It is with profound sadness that we announce the passing of our beloved mother, grandmother and great-
grandmother, Ivy Elizabeth Brierley, on Sunday, September 27, 2015 at Father Lacombe Care Centre. Mom 
was a kind and gentle soul who gave unconditionally of herself. Volunteering at her children's schools, 
Sarcee Nursing Home, Meals-on-Wheels and the Rotary Club of South Calgary for over thirty years, she 
was the first one to offer a listening ear and a warm smile. A proud native Calgarian, Mom loved reading, 
music and to surround herself with people, particularly her family. She is survived by her children Guy 
(Cindy) and Gail; grandchildren Jennifer Richards (Keith), Danielle, Michael and Nicole Brierley; great- 
grandsons Owen and Liam Richards; sister Nena; sister-in-law Jean; as well as numerous nieces, nephews 
and friends. She was predeceased by George, her husband of 53 years, and sons Garth and Gregg. As per 
her request, no service will be held. Instead, we ask you to do a kind deed in her memory. Flowers respect-
fully declined. If so desired, donations may be made to Special Needs Department of the Calgary Public 
Library, Administration 6th Floor, 616 Macleod Trail SE, Calgary, AB T2G 2M2, or the Father Lacombe 
Recreation Therapy Program, 270 Providence Boulevard SE, Calgary, AB T2X 0V6. A very special thanks to 

our faithful, caring caregivers who showed such compassion and love to our mother. Memories and 
condolences may be shared with the family by visiting leydens.com. 
 

FEED THE HUNGRY   
 
Sunday Dec 6 we will prepare and serve the evening meal for Feed the Hungry 
 
Please contact Harry at: (403) 244 9140 (Home), (403) 585-2625 Cell or you can email Harry at: 
harrypelton@gmail.com 

mailto:leclair@calgarylaw.com?subject=Small%20Grants
mailto:harrypelton@gmail.com?subject=Feed%20The%20Hungry
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Hello everyone and happy Thanksgiving! My first Thanksgiving ever 
because we don’t celebrate that in Finland. So on my first Thanks-
giving I had some great turkey and pumpkin pie. It was the first time 
of tasting both and I really liked them! Especially pumpkin pie, it is 
so good! Speaking of being thankful. I am very thankful for my 
friends and family in Finland and in Canada and I am thankful for 
getting the opportunity of being here and I am thankful for your Ro-
tarians for being so nice to me! I am also thankful for many other 
things but maybe I’ll just leave the list in there this time. I just had to 
say something small that relates to the subject! 
I just realized that I’ve already been here almost two months! Two 
months! Time flies. This week I’ve been very busy too but I just don’t 
know why. I had ringette practises and one exhibition game what we 
unfortunately lost though. Hopefully we will win the next one! Think-
ing positive is one of the keys right? Anyway, I also spent some great time with the band that you all 
know. That includes Murray and Glenn and Paul among others. I really enjoyed jamming with them!  
I really wait for all the coming events and trips now. The soonest one is the Screamfest with all the oth-
er exchange students and in December we have a ringette tournament in BC! I just can’t wait to go 
there. I hope that I can go to all the trips that Rotary and ringette organize. Like for example there is 
one trip to Mexico and we can also go to Yellowknife with other district in some point! But there are 
some resource problems though. So I just have to start doing something for it so if you have some sug-
gestions, please let me know.  

-Annina 

My first host parents, Pat and Ken Farn 
are visiting me in my hometown of 
Salzburg for four days. It has been a 
very exciting time for me to have my 
host parents as well as my parents and 
sister sitting all at one table laughing, 
eating and talking with some language 
challenges. 
 
Since it was Thanksgiving on Monday 
my mom surprised all of us with a 
baked pumpkin pie to celebrate 
Thanksgiving in Salzburg. We had our 
own Austrian-Canadian Thanksgiving. 
 
Happy Thanksgiving to all of you! I 
hope you had a great holiday with your 
family and friends. 
 
Regards from Salzburg 
 

Hannah 

HANNAH’S HAPPENINGS FROM AFAR 



Partners in Print 
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The Partners lost a long-

time member on Septem-

ber 30th and we send our 

condolences to the family 

of Ivy Brierley.  Ivy and 

her husband George were 

very committed to South 

Calgary Rotary  We are 

sending a donation to The 

Father Lacombe Recrea-

tion Therapy Program in 

her memory.  This was 

suggested by the family 

in her obituary. We con-

tinue to plan for the Ok-

toberfest and ask that 

you let us know asap if 

you are attending.  

 

Maureen Watson, 

Partners President 
 

Book Club is on Monday, October 19 at 9:30 at the Calgary 
Golf and Country Club.  PLEASE EMAIL OR CALL WANDA 
BY NOON ON THURSDAY, OCTOBER 15.  Contact me at 
wandamcneil@shaw.ca or 403-217-8407.  The cost is $16 and 
exact change is appreciated.   
Happy reading. 

Wanda McNeil 
403-217-8407  wandamcneil@shaw.ca 

LUNCH BUNCH: Will be this Thursday at 11:30 at the View & Brew 

Bistro in Priddis.  Please let me know if you are able to attend 

by Wednesday.  Their website is:  viewandbrew.ca for directions and 

menu.  Unfortunately this date conflicts with my chemo treatment so 

I will not be there.  Submitted by Susan Brick 

mailto:wandamcneil@shaw.ca?subject=Book%20Club
viewandbrew.ca


 
Message from the Waterton Community Association 

Dear Rotarians,   

On behalf of the Waterton Park Community Association, I would like to extend our sin-
cere appreciation to the Rotary Club of Calgary South for your generous donation that 
allowed us to erect  the flagpoles outside of the old school house.  The effect is strik-
ing!  The Waterton park Community Centre has been transformed from an old school 

house to a beautiful centre suited to many kinds of gatherings. We will continue to 
fundraise to  enable  us  to buy barbeques and other items to expand use to the out-

doors. Special thanks to Terry Allen for bringing our project forward and making it a re-
ality. Keep up the great work 

Sincerely,  Brenda Ringdahl, Fundraising Coordinator 
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Contact Us 
Administrator:  Kathyann Reginato  

Rotary Club of Calgary South 

L103C, 9705 Horton Road SW 

Calgary AB T2V 2X5 

(403) 244-9788 

kathyann@rotarycs.org 

 

Visit us at:  www.rotarycs.org 
 

2015-2016 Club Officers 
 

President: Murray Flegel 

President-Elect: Ken Farn 

Past President: Allan Johnson 

Secretary: Ted Rowsell 

Treasurer: Larry Kennedy 

Partners President: Maureen Watson 

 

2015-2016 Directors 
 
Club Membership & Foundations 
 Luanne Whitmarsh 

 Email: luannew@kerbycentre.com 

Club Service: Operations 

 Glenn Potter 

 Email: agpotter@telusplanet.net 

Club Service: Ways & Means 

 Bryan Walton 

 Email: bwalton@cattlefeeders.ca 

Community Service 

 Gail McDougall 

 Email: gailmcdougall@comcast.net 

Community Service (Ways & Means)  

 Charlie Gouldsborough 

 Email: charlie@albertasleepcentre.com 

International Foundation & Vocational Service 

 Neill Magee 

 Email: nmagee@arrow.ca 

Youth Service 

 Craig Stokke 

 Email: craig@sellerdirect.com 
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